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DEAR COLLEAGUES:  
As chair of the law school’s 
Board of Visitors, I was 
privileged to be a member of 
the Dean’s Search Committee. 
So, I am already confident 
that Dean Donald Tobin 
will positively impact our 
law school. As a scholar, 
he understands the faculty. 
As a lawyer and teacher, he 
understands the needs of our 
students. As a leader and 

collaborator, he recognizes the 
value of engaged alumni. And 
as a Marylander, he will target 
the people, organizations, and 
relationships that can build 
our reputation and strengthen 
our mission. The enthusiasm 
around his appointment is a 
great indication of all he will 
bring to Maryland Carey Law, 
and I encourage you to get to 
know our new dean soon. 

While his deanship has 
just begun, it’s clear that 
Dean Tobin understands 
the challenges facing the 
legal profession, and more 
specifically, our law students. 
His two biggest priorities: 
increase job opportunities for 
recent graduates, and strive 
to keep law school affordable 
for all students. Today, these 
are daunting tasks. But Dean 
Tobin is up for the challenge. 
He will undoubtedly need 
our help to reach his goals, 
so please stay committed and 
involved as much as you can in 
our law school. 

There are so many ways to stay 
committed and be involved: 
Open doors at your law firms, 
your businesses, your agencies, 
to give our fellow graduates a 
chance. Champion our efforts 
to increase scholarship support 
to keep tuition affordable for 
all. Volunteer your time in a 
classroom or as a mentor. As 
we forge ahead under new 
leadership, I ask you to be 
involved. Your participation 
does matter, and Dean Tobin 
and our Board of Visitors are 
counting on your support.

To extend your best wishes to 
Dean Tobin, or to get involved, 
please contact:

Office of Development & 
Alumni Relations
(410) 706-5458
alumni@law.umaryland.edu 
 
Sincerely,
Christine Edwards ’83 
Partner, Winston & Strawn 
Chair, Maryland Carey Law 
Board of Visitors

Welcome
We welcome these new Board 
of Visitors members:

Patricia Gatling ’82 
Commissioner, New York City 
Commission on Human Rights 

Sandra P. Gohn ’79 
Partner, DLA Piper LLP

Howard Kurman ’75 
Principal, Offit Kurman 
Attorneys at Law

Even with her Emeritus status, Professor Alice Brumbaugh has 
advised over four decades of our law students, and has taught 
Property and Criminal Law with her assistant, Rollo the Rattlesnake.
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